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Notice of Serious Incident 

 

Date of Incident: 10/1/2023 

Date Received by DCCECE: 10/2/2023 

 

Facility Name: Neurorestorative Timber Ridge 

Facility Number: 102 

Incident Type: Licensing 

Report Description: I just wanted to inform you that we made a  this morning 
that was d. Two clients last night around 730p were horse playing together and were 
cued multiple times to stop. Client  private placement DOB  then 
came running out of his room and told the staff that  DHS placement DOB 

 touched his butt.  confirmed that he did briefly touch his butt over 
the clothes. We have notified the guardians of each client.  has not been 
sent to us yet from  

 

Interim Action Narrative: Email received 10/2/23 from Kenleigh Bennett of Timber Ridge 
as follows: Safety plan and incident information: At the time of the incident we had a Ratio: 
6 staff to 14 kids We immediately removed the client and increased his supervision to 
intensive and 

 

 

Maltreatment Narrative:                                                             

 

 

Licensing Narrative:  Licensing received facility reported complaint 10/2/23 that on 
10/1/23 two clients last night around 730p were horse playing together and were cued 
multiple times to stop. Client  then came running out of his room and told the 
staff that  touched his butt.  confirmed that he did briefly touch 



 
 

 

 

his butt over the clothes. We have notified the guardians of each client. Reference number 
has not been sent to us yet from CACD. Email received 10/2/23 from Kenleigh Bennett of 
Timber Ridge as follows: Safety plan and incident information: At the time of the incident 
we had a Ratio: 6 staff to 14 kids We immediately removed the client and increased his 
supervision to intensive and he is sleeping in the common area now. He is also on safety. 
He has been moved rooms as well away from this client.  also discharges on 
10/6. Received follow up emails 10/2/23 from Kenleigh Bennett of Timber Ridge: 1) 

 and it has been assigned to DCFS 2) we were just informed by 
a supervisor with CACD that this has no longer been an .  




